
prayers or beloved memories you 
had of  our father.

In lieu of  flowers, donations 
can be made to The Mountain 
Creek Golf  Course or The 
Alzheimer’s Foundation.
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The monthly Vision with a 
Purpose meeting was held 
Thursday, July 6, at 6 pm in the 
Family Life Center of  First 
United Methodist Church in 
Robert Lee.

President Marshall Millican 
called the meeting to order and 
Pastor Cyndi Weidner opened 
with prayer.

A meal was served by Clark 
and Noel Tinkler, which was 
provided by Floyd and Jan Petitt.  
Babysitting was available.

Obituaries

Death 
Notices
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Ronald (Ronnie) Max Baker, 
82, died Sunday, July 9, 2017, at 
his home in Robert Lee. He was 
born July 30, 1934, in Winters, 
Texas.

He is preceded in death by his 
wife Sammie Jo (Fowler) Baker, 
his parents Gene and Opal 
Baker, and his brother Bobby.

He is survived by his sister 
Kay Denman of  Corpus 
Christi, his daughter Valerie 
Howard of  Robert Lee, his son 
Micky Baker and wife Kelly of  
Robert Lee, grandchildren Will 
Howard of  Robert Lee, Jacob 
Baker of  Frisco, Jordan 
Alexander and husband Jared 
with great-grandson Sagan of  
Royce City, Kayli Rose and 
husband Travis with great-
grandchildren Taylor, Tucker 
and Tegan of  Robert Lee. He is 
also survived by Daisy who took 
loving care of  him.

Ronnie graduated from 
Robert Lee High School and 
was a veteran of  the Korean 
War.  He along with his father 
and brother owned and 
operated Baker’s Grocery and 
Market in Robert Lee for many 
years. 

Golf  was his passion and he 
played the nine holes of  the 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course at 
least a zillion times.  He took 
pride in maintaining the water 
golfers refreshed on at a number 
of  the holes, and kept the trash 
emptied (while collecting cans).

In his final years he enjoyed 
family gatherings, watching his 
great-grandkids, and especially 
spoiling his beloved dog Daisy.

The family invites all to 
attend a memorial gathering on 
Thursday, July 13, from 4 pm to 
6 pm at the home of  Travis and 
Kayli Rose, 301 11th Street, 
Robert Lee, Texas.  Even if  you 
are unable to attend, the family 
appreciates any thoughts, 

Grace Todecheeny read the 
minutes from June and Crystal 
Stanford gave the treasurer’s 
report.

Nancy Wilson reported on a 
very successful garage sale held 
last month.  It was decided to do 
it again next year and 
coordinate with Bronte on their 
Trade Days and include other 
garage sales in the community.

Dianne Hefner volunteered to 
take over the Sargent of  Arms 
position.

It was noted that we must 
instill to the people of  Robert 
Lee that all fundraisers are being 
used for the betterment of  the 
community.

VP is looking for additional 
help to put on our annual 
Hunters BBQ.  Younger and 
more able persons are needed to 
assist.  Any and all volunteers 
are welcome.

Sons of  Pitches Softball 
Tournament is scheduled for 
August 4-5 at the Robert Lee 
ball diamond.  Registration 
starts at 7 pm.  Openings for 
teams are still available.

The meeting was adjourned 
and Pastor Cyndi Weidner 
closed with prayer.

  New Bronte 
Health & Rehab Center 
Administrator Ken Petty 
welcomes the crowd who braved 
the storm to attend the annual 
event last Tuesday evening.


